
MARCH NEWSLETTER 

 

COVID POSITIVE ?    
 
Have you played at the club recently and now tested positive for Covid? 
This will surely happen sooner or later.  If you have played recently and 
receive a positive Covid test result, please contact the President Ady 
Dale on 027 6229116 or the Secretary Rae Lutman on 021 2611239.  
We won’t broadcast your name although you should tell your recent 
partner(s).  All the same we are obliged to inform the membership if 
there is a possibility that Covid has been about during a session.  
Players can then make an informed decision about whether to come into 
the club to play. 
 

AREA PAIRS                   
 
The Kapiti Horowhenua Area Pairs begin on Thursday 17 March.  This 
new once-a-month tournament is hosted this year by Waikanae Bridge 
Club.  Put in your entry through NZ Bridge.  

 

ST PATRICK’S DAY     
 
We plan some St Patrick’s Day silliness on Thursday 17 March.  Wear 
green and do your best to win a trick on the 2 of clubs. 
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RUBBER BRIDGE     
 
Do you want more bridge in your life?  You can play in your own time in 
the National Rubber Bridge competition.  You start playing locally and 
the winners go on to regional and national finals.  Because the hands 
are dealt by the players at the time of play, luck can be on your side.  
Details are on our website, or contact the convenor Graham Cheater 
grahamlcheater@gmail.com  
 

BEGINNERS’ LESSONS   
 
This year’s Beginners’ Lessons start on 14 March at 7.00pm.  Judith 
Jackson will be teaching newcomers as usual, every Monday for ten 
weeks.  Talk to your friends who like playing cards and see if they would 
like to give bridge a try.  Current members can join any or all of the 
lessons at no charge.  
 

 SESSION CARDS – A REMINDER                                       
 
This is a reminder that the cost of a 12-session card became $45 last 
November.  It is no longer $40.  We know it is easy to forget the change, 
but please try to remember!  
 
 
Happy Bridging 
 
Ady Dale 
President 
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